
Programme Committee Agenda 

    April 1, 2025 by Zoom at 7 PM 

 

Mission Statement:  Kincardine United Church strives to be a loving, hopeful and 

inclusive community of faith that nurtures Christian discipleship. 

 

In-person Members present: Judy Zarubick, Jim Zarubick, Sheila Bauer, 

Jackie Clements 

Members present by Zoom: David Hamilton  

 

Worship:  Judy Zarubick read from the book “Lesser Evils” pg 68, “Faithful 

Decision-making” by Nathan Wright 

 

February 6, 2025 minutes were approved by consensus. 

  

Business arising from previous minutes  
1. Zoom License for One Pro and Webinar has been renewed until 

January 2026 for $480.75  
2. Film Club’s final gathering until fall will be on May 10, Terry Boyd 

and Joseph Addley have been reimbursed for the cost of the films 
and the remaining donations were given to the church 

3. Annual meeting voted to search for a part-time candidate (student) 

and we are still waiting the Regions approval.  The search team is 

meeting on Friday, April 4 to begin the mandatory training by 

zoom.  Still looking for one more member, preferably male. 

 

New Business  
1. Updated Worship Schedule – no major changes since last update 
2. Upcoming services:    

• April 18 – Good Friday Service at Knox will be at 10:30 a.m. 
and they will be borrowing out large wooden cross and stand. 

• May 11 - Mother’s Day and Hymn Sing – Judy Zarubick will 
order the carnations after counting how many we may nee 

• June 15 - Father’s Day will have the service in Victoria Park, 
Sheila Bauer will see about purchasing the Dad’s cookies 

• Sept. 14 - Membership and Mission Service as been moved to 
correspond with Bervie’s Anniversary Service and whoever 



does that service will do both.  M&M Committee are hoping to 
get someone from Five Oaks to be the speaker.  

• Pride Service – Judy Zarubick will attend the Pride Meeting on 
April 7 to discuss with them the service. ie whether it will be on 
Friday, June 22 or Saturday.  Friday will conflict with a “Rock 
with Your Docs” concert. Will ask if any of the group are 
planning to help.  Lucknow plans to join us for the service. 

3. Audio Visual Update – discussion centered around the 
disappearance of the microphones from the cupboard in Fellowship 
Hall.   

 

Other Business 
1. New Chair – Jackie Clements agreed to be the new chair 
2. Council Rep – Sheila Bauer agreed to remain the Council 

Representative 
3. David Hamilton brought up the question that had come from a 

congregational member as to whether we were compensating Ashton 
Dunk for all the times he has played piano for our services.  After 
much discussion it was decided by consensus to compensate Ashton 
Dunk $50 for the times he plays and to put the expense on the Guest 
Musicians budget line. 

4. Jackie Clements brought up a request from a congregational member 
who wondered if when there are children present for the sharing time 
could the children be asked to pray, putting their hands in prayer and 
then a short prayer would be said and or repeated before the Lord’s 
Prayer was recited.  Discussion followed and it was decided to 
continue to leave the Lord’s Prayer where it is in the service and to 
suggest to those doing the weekly service that a short prayer when 
the children are present would be appreciated but not mandatory. 

 
Next meeting June 3 at 7p.m. by in-person and on Zoom.  Judy 
Zarubick will set up the zoom link. 


